
 

 www.standrewchurch.org                                                           248.651.7486                                                                   March 10, 2019 

                            St. Andrew Catholic Church 

Archdiocese of Detroit - 1400 Inglewood, Rochester, Michigan 48307 

Phone 248.651.7486 -  Fax 248.651.3950—www.standrewchurch.org 

(continued on page 3) 

+Perhaps the most overlooked line in this famous gospel passage is that Jesus had just 
returned from the Jordan.  He had just been filled with the grace of the Holy Spirit (his 
own Spirit) in the waters of the Jordan, an “anointing” which established Him publicly 
as the Christ, the Anointed One.  That same Spirit had overshadowed Mary and led to 
her conceiving the Lord; that same Spirit had inspired  Simeon to recognize a small 
baby as the Messiah; that same Spirit goes out of Jesus when He performs miracles; 

and that same Spirit will raise Him from the dead (CCC 695). 
     It is the Spirit who now leads Him into the desert for forty days.  Certainly, that 
Spirit never parted from Him in that lonely place, but instead inspired his prayer.  
Prayer was Christ’s usual habit to discern and obey the will of the Father, and to 
prepare himself for whatever momentous event was ahead of Him.  We should look at 
his example upon which to model our efforts in deepening our prayer life.   
     Sustained by only grace and prayer, Christ encounters the devil.  Imagine – the 
devil tries to put God himself to the test!  Famously, the devil tempts Him three times.  
The devil commands Christ to turn stones into bread to satisfy his physical needs.  
Christ refuses because one does not live by bread alone (Deut. 8:3).  The devil asks 
Christ to worship him, claiming he will give Him all the kingdoms of the world.  Christ 
refuses, stating that you shall worship the Lord, your God, and Him alone shall you 
serve (Deut. 6:13).  Finally, the devil asks Christ to prove that He is the Son of God by 
throwing himself down from the highest point of the Temple because angels will 
guard Him.  Christ refuses, saying, you shall not put the Lord, your God to the test 
(Deut. 6:16). 
     Each time, sustained by the Spirit and with a command of God’s revealed word, 
Christ can resist temptation.  He is victorious over temptation just as He will be 
victorious over death. 
     Like that devil in the desert, how often do we put God to the test?  How often do 
we “negotiate” with God and ignore his will to suit our own?  How often do we pray 
that “yours is the kingdom, and the power, and the glory” – yet turn away to seek our 
own glory, to demand our own power and to build our own little kingdoms? 
     This Lent, let us resolve to be fortified by the same thing which gave Jesus strength 
against evil.  Like Jesus, let us cultivate a deeper prayer life.  Let us turn to Sacred 
Scripture to discern God’s will for us and to hear God speaking to us.  Let us rely on 

On The Lenten Journey  

JOIN US 

for Coffee & Donuts 

after the  

10 AM Mass 

this weekend! 

First Sunday of Lent      March 10, 2019 



 

www.standrewchurch.org                                                           248.651.7486                                                                   March 10, 2019 

    1400 Inglewood  

Rochester, Michigan 48307 

Phone 248.651.7486 ... Fax 248.651.3950 … www.standrewchurch.org 

Weekday Mass 8:15 a.m.  Reconciliation (Confession) 3:30 p.m. Saturday 

Weekend Masses:  Saturday 5:00 p.m.; Sunday 8:00 a.m., 10:00 a.m., 12:00 p.m., 5:00 p.m.  

For Anointing of the Sick, contact the Parish Office 248.651.7486 

 
Parish Pastor, Monsignor Michael Hrydziuszko pastor@standrewchurch.org  ext 101        
Associate Pastor, Fr. Tomasz Wilisowski, CSMA  frtom@standrewchurch.org  ext 112 

Deacon, Rev. Mr. Marc Gemellaro   deaconmarc@standrewchurch.org  
 Deacon, Rev. Mr. Thomas Sliney   deacontom@standrewchurch.org 

Pastoral Associate, Ms. Nicole Zakrzewski   nikkiz@standrewchurch.org  ext 104 
Pastoral Associate,  Mr. Christopher Kasperek, chrisk@standrewchurch.org  ext 114 

Christian Service Coordinator,  Mr. Joseph Soncrant   jsoncrant@standrewchurch.org  248.651.9562 or ext 115 
Director of Faith Formation,  Mrs. Maureen Schreffler, maureens@standrewchurch.org  ext 116   

Parish Business Manager, Mr. Paul Rybicki   paulr@standrewchurch.org   ext 103 
Parish Bookkeeper, Mrs. Anne Cairns   annec@standrewchurch.org  ext 109 

Maintenance Department , Mr. Steve Jordan, Supervisor  maintenance@standrewchurch.org  248.651.3050 

Holy Family Regional School, Mrs. Jeanette Izzi 
    izzi.jeanette@holyfam.org  248.299.3798 x106  St. Vincent DePaul Office, Mary Ann Coddington    248.651.9562 

Affiliated Organizations 

Knights of Columbus, Mr. Robert Krueger  248.650.1129  

     Mr. Carl Gildner 248.398.2737 
Pontiac Area Vicariate     Mrs. Mary Adesko  248.689-8160 
Representatives            Mrs. Kit Wojcik        248.652.3626 

   

Music 248.651.8466 

Minister of Music,  Stephan Pawl 

stephanp@standrewchurch.org 

Reflections of Grace, Mr. Jim Balistreri 248.931.1302 

 

Parish Office   248.651.7486 

Parish Secretary, Ms. Gayle Durkin   

gdurkin@standrewchurch.org   x100 

Worship Commission 

Mr. Gary Putz  248.652.2275  

Mr. Dean Holefca  248.652.7223                                        

                                              Councils  

Parish Council Chairperson 

Mrs. Carla Heck  

248.875.6697 

Finance Council Chairperson 

Mr. Peter deSteiger   

248.651.3322 

Faith Formation Office  248.651.6571 

Faith Formation Support Staff, Mrs. Linda Martens   

lmartens@standrewchurch.org   

Fax: 248.651.3950 

Christian Service Commission 

Mrs. Diane Bubnar 248.650.0259 

Mr. Bill Morrison  248.375.0948 

Faith Formation Commission  

Ms. Tina Howell 248.202.7608 

Parish Life Commission 

Mr. Evan Reynolds 248.656.8396  

Mrs. Barbara Mihalic  248.608.1472 

Stewardship Commission 

Mrs. Linda Maccarone  586.292.5840  

Commissions 

Coordinator of Early Childhood 

Mrs. Maureen Schreffler  

maureens@standrewchurch.org  

Middle School Faith Formation 

Mrs. Brenda Heughens  

brendah@standrewchurch.org  

Elementary Faith Formation 

Mrs. Barbara Pacella 

barbp@standrewchurch.org 

Elementary Faith Formation 

Mrs. Lidia Larges 

lidial@standrewchurch.org  

Faith Formation Staff 

2 St. Andrew Staff Directory, Councils & Commissions 

Catholic Charities of Southeast Michigan, Mr. Chris Liparoto 248-770-3663  

Youth Minister 

Jason Spranger      

jspranger@standrewchurch

Children Liturgy of the Word 

Ms. Barb Zoncz 

mzonca5270@aol.com  

mailto:deaconmarc@standrewchurch.org
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Moving St. Andrew Catholic Community closer to Jesus Christ through growing in  
Faith, Service and Welcoming.  

 

Parish Mission Statement 
 

 

Welcome … 

If you have been attending Mass at St. Andrew  and would like to become a member, please visit the Parish Office where you can 
register and  discover all the wonderful ways to  grow in faith through Christian Service and  Outreach, Faith Formation and 

Youth Ministry, Parish Life, Stewardship and Worship.   For more information call 248.651.7486.   ¡Bienvenido! 

3 Mission Statement   

On The Lenten Journey (continued from page 1) 

the abiding presence of the Holy Spirit when we are weak, and thank Him when we are made strong. 
     Then, when these forty days of Lent are through, may we sing ever more joyfully that Christ has conquered sin and death – and 
given us the gift of eternal salvation! 
 

+It was good to see many join us for our Ash Wednesday celebrations.  The ashes remind us that we are all sinners, but through 
the power of the cross marked on our foreheads, we can rise from the ashes and experience the transformation that Christ is 
calling us to embrace.  In making our resolutions for this season of prayer, fasting and almsgiving, may I encourage you to consider 
what you might be able to give to our parish family in terms of your time and talent?  We are in need of ushers and greeters,  and 
more Eucharistic ministers and lectors/readers to help at mass.  It would also be of service for our younger members to sign up as 
altar servers.  Having gone to the system where you take an “active” approach by signing up for a mass, we have found over this 
past year that many masses go without any sign-ups.  It makes our job of preparing for mass a little more difficult when we always 
have to announce/ask for servers.  If you haven’t signed up, please just come to the sacristy and check the list.  It would be great to 
have 3-4 servers at EVERY mass! 
     Also be sure to keep a copy of the bulletin handy to remind you at home for upcoming Lenten activities. Cut the schedule out 
and post it on the fridge for your easy reference. 
 

+The new addition on the west (bell tower) side of the church has certainly taken on its form and dimensions now that the steel 
columns and beams have been set!  The masons have been moving forward to finish their work with the block/brick that will rest 
on those beams.  We look forward to the roof going on, so we can start to “dry out” the ground below and get the inside 
underground work started, and then move toward finishing it all out.  Again, I can’t thank you enough for your support of our 
project in so many ways – with your prayers and donations! 
     And while the workers are working hard, there is a lot of activity going on around the building, with large pieces of equipment 
(cranes, lifts, scaffolding, etc.) constantly in motion.  PLEASE, PLEASE do NOT drive around the east side of the church in the work 
zones during the week; it is dangerous and we do not want anyone to get hurt by being in an accident.  Sundays - when the lots are 
open for services - would be the day to take a “slow drive” through and check things out. 
     Financially, we have been paying these past months with money out of our savings, but we have determined that we now will 
hold the present balance as our “safety cushion” and move into the “loan draw” period of our project.  We have an approved loan 
of up to $3M available, but we hope to keep it below that amount.  Your generosity so far has helped us believe that we will be 
able to do that.   
 

+An upcoming activity involving the next phases of our Archdiocesan Unleash the Gospel efforts will be to work with the parish 
community in coming up with our “missionary strategic plan.”  This plan will encompass our efforts to help our family grow in our 
relationship with the Lord in various ways.  I will keep you posted as more details are defined.  
 

+Let us remember to pray not only for ourselves this Lent, but to pray for one another and our entire parish community.  I look 
forward to journeying with you this season.  See you in church! 

-Msgr. Mike (with thoughts from  
FAITH Catholic Publishing) 
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4 Parish Mission 
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5 Worship 

Reconciliation 
 

Communal Reconciliation 
with  

Individual Absolution  
 

Saturday, March 30, 2019  
1:00 pm 

 

Individual Reconciliation 
 

Saturdays 
3:30 pm - 4:30 pm 

March 16, 23 
April 6, 13 

 

Tuesday, April 2 
4:00 - 5:00 pm 

 

Thursday, April 4 
9:00 - 10:00 am 

 

Only 1 priest will be available for 
 Individual Reconciliation 

Stations of the Cross 

Wednesday Mornings  
following Mass 

 

March  13, 20, 27 
April 3, 10, 17 

 

Friday Evenings 
7:30 pm 

 

March 15, 22, 29 
April 5, 12 

Eucharistic Exposition 

 and Benediction 

Fridays 
9:00 am - 7:00 pm 

Chapel 
 

March 15, 22, 29 
April 5, 12 

Parish Mission 

Sunday - Tuesday 
March 24 - 26, 2019 

 

7:00 pm 
 

Lenten Prayers for a Miraculous Healing for Martynka 
 
Over three months ago, I asked for your prayers and financial support for 4-year-old Martynka Kaczmarek from Rybnik, Poland. 
She was diagnosed with Stage IV Neuroblastoma – an aggressive cancer that has metastasized to her liver, lungs, bones and      
marrow. She needed over $ 425,000 for her treatment. 
 
After a miraculous fundraiser and thanks to the generous hearts of many in Poland and in the USA (Martynka GoFundMe 
$37,000!), Martynka began her treatment in the Clinic in Greifswald, Germany before Christmas, 2018. Today she has completed 
two chemotherapy treatments but unfortunately her illness is unresponsive. On Monday March 4, just before Ash Wednesday, she 
began the last chance experimental chemotherapy for another 8 weeks. If that doesn’t help, she will be transferred to palliative 
care. Her parents, family and those who know her and her story still have a hope for a 
miracle. 
 
Today, on this first Sunday of Lent, I’d like to thank all of you who have supported      
Martynka financially and prayerfully. I beg you for more prayers for a miraculous healing 
for her, and for strength and trust for her parents. Please, add this one small prayer “Jesus 
take care Martynka – we trust in YOU” to your everyday prayers especially during this 
Lent! Please!  
 
Our God is a God of love, the God of miracles, we believe that. May He, through our    
prayers, reveal His healing power, restore her health and let her enjoy her childhood!  
 
“God of Mercy, may Your will be done!”   
 
Thank you, and may God bless all of you. 
 
Fr. Tom 
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6 Christian Service & Outreach 

Off the Wall Graffiti …  
   I THINK TURNING VEGAN 

WOULD BE A BIG 
MISSED STEAK !   

CRS  RICE BOWL is  Catholic Relief Services’  

Lenten faith-in-action program for families & faith 

communities.  Through CRS Rice Bowl we deepen our 

personal experience of Lent, and read stories from our 

brothers &sisters in need worldwide. So we devout our 

Lenten prayers, fasting and gifts to transform our rela-

tionship with God and neighbor. We are made in God’s 

image and likeness. Every human being has special value & 

purpose. We must care for each other so we can be the peo-

ple God calls us to be.  Now, let us encounter Norma?       

For young families living in the mountains of Guatemala, 

raising a baby can be hard. Most families grow corn and 

beans for a living, but a long-standing drought has caused 

harvests to shrink. There are few job opportunities, which 

means putting food on the table is a daily challenge. When 

Norma discovered she was pregnant, she worried how she 

would manage. Norma remembers how sometimes she and 

her four siblings would split one egg for a meal. She wanted 

more for her son, Victor.  At the age of 20, she didn’t have 

much experience beyond helping her mother with chores.   

 Norma found help in a CRS-sponsored program that 

teaches young mothers how to raise healthy children, grow 

nutritious food in small gardens and manage a healthy diet. 

CRS provided food during her pregnancy and monthly medi-

cal check-ups until Victor was two years old. Norma is now 

sharing what she learned with others as a “mother monitor” 

with CRS.  “It makes me proud to share the experience I had 

and the lessons I learned with other women,” she says. And, 

it makes her community a better place to live.  Nutritious 

food is necessary for a dignified life. If none is available, 

families may be forced to migrate!  Consider the population 

of Guatemala is 15,460,730.  The size is slightly smaller than 

Pennsylvania. The population is the highest of all Central 

American countries. CRS has provided humanitarian as-

sistance in Guatemala since 1963 … thanks  to  you! 

CRS Rice Bowls are 

available for us at the 

Information Center 

counter in the Chapel 

hallway today. 

HOPE CENTER—Saturday, March 30            
is Sloppy Joes for the Homeless 

     The calendar says Spring but after being 
outside all day the guests at HOPE CENTER 
are always happy to come inside and enjoy a 
hearty warm meal. This month we will be 
serving up Sloppy Joe sandwiches, tater tots 
and sides. If you are able to donate or if you 
would like to spend the evening with the 
guests please contact Lori at 586-292-0172 or 
mejalyl@yahoo.com.  We need: 

18 pounds ground beef (cooked and bagged) 

3 cans #10 size  Hunts Manwich original 
#8601661  

140 hamburger buns     &     Desert for 100 

5 bags GFS Potato Rounds (tater tots) #5 size  

3 large cans Cut Green Beans # 1187371  

3 containers Gordons Choice Large Curd 
cottage cheese 5#each #3294871  

3 containers Gordons Choice Macaroni Salad 
#6086111  

5 packages  powdered drink mix (total 5 gals) 

Franks Hot Sauce  23oz size #5576091  

100 each Dinner Plates and dessert plates 

200 Small Bowls for salads  &  100 Drink Cups 

100 each Forks and Spoons and Napkins 
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Priestly Vocations 
 
Men actively discerning a vocation to the       
priesthood are invited to a gathering of The 
Watchmen for discussion, fellowship, and prayer. 
 
Thanks to your gifts to the CSA, there are four of 
these regional, no-pressure discernment groups in 
the Archdiocese of Detroit for men ages 16-22. 
They provide an information setting to ask       
questions about the seminary and the priesthood, 
including what it means to discern. The Hispanic 
Outreach is meeting at St. Damien of Molokai   
Parish in Pontiac from 5:30-6:30 p.m. on     
Wednesday, March 13, and the Northwest Region 
is meeting at the National Shrine of the Little 
Flower from 6:30-7:30 p.m. on Thursday, March 
28. 
 
The Watchmen is an offering of the archdiocesan 
Office of Priestly Vocations, which promotes    
vocations through opportunities for                    
understanding and discerning the Lord’s call. 
 
For information about CSA-funded ministries,   
programs, and services, go to aod.org 

7 Christian Service & Outreach 

Easter Basket Outreach 2019  

Volunteer  helpers are needed for the Easter Basket Outreach program! 

(Confirmation age thru adults) are welcome to help with:    

Cutting Egg Requests on Wed., Mar. 27 @ 7 pm in the Parish Center upper level. 

Bring scissors.  

Hang Egg Requests on Sat., Mar. 30 @ 10:30 am on  church walls.  

Easter Basket Egg Requests taken off Church walls Mar. 30/31. Donations are due on Palm Sunday   

Weekend -April 13/14  in the Activities Building (stage area). Sorting Donations on Sun., April 14 @ 1 pm, 

in Activities Building Basket Assembly is Mon., April 15 @ 9 am, in Activities Building.  

Questions?  Call: Rita Miller, our chair person at  248-563-5856  or Joe Soncrant at 248-651-9562.    

Let’s help make Easter more joy-filled for those who  are less fortunate or in a crisis?! 

         Over 320 baskets (age & gender appropriate) are made and given to Crossroads Care Center,     

Lighthouse—PATH, and Neighborhood House Families. And donations are made to other Pontiac &        

Detroit charitable programs.  Thank you for your support. 

St. Andrew Tithing Report for February, 2019 

Inside USA:   St. Vincent de Paul Conference  $ 2,500.00 
             Neighborhood House       2,000.00 
             Corner Shower Laundry Detroit        591.00
             Right to Life Michigan Education        500.00  
             Alano Center of Oakland Co.                     500.00             
             Baldwin Center program         500.00 
  Camp Sancta Maria          500.00 
  Christian Appalachian Project        500.00 
  Day House Detroit                      500.00 
              Focus: Hope           500.00 
              Glenmary Home Missions         500.00 
  Habitat for Humanity          500.00 
  Pope Francis Center in Detroit        500.00 
  Rose Hill Center in Holly         500.00 
                          St. Louis Center                  +  500.00 
                              $ 10,591.00 

 
 

Outside USA:  Food for the Poor             $1,000.00 
   Mary’s Pence                   1,000.00 
   Maryknoll Sisters      1,000.00 
   Salesian Missions                          +   530.00 
                          $ 3,530.00   

http://www.aod.org/
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8 Faith Formation 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES                                               

for MARCH and APRIL                                                                                       

March  10, 11, 12; 17, 18, 19                                        

April  7,8,9,  14,15,16,  22,23,  28,29,30                                

           VBS 2019…                                                         

    ROAR                                                                                                                         
Life is Wild, God is Good! 

Vacation Bible School is getting un-

derway. Adults are needed for the initial planning to 

lead in areas of Wild Bible Adventures (scripture sto-

ries), Hungry Herd Cafe  (snacks), Stampede Sports 

(outdoor games), Imagination Station (crafts) and Roar 

Skits.   Contact Maureen Schreffler at 248-651-6401 or 

maureens@standrewchurch.org for information. 

Watch future bulletins for  information on how to reg-

ister kids and volunteers for  a ROARING good time!  

 
The second of our 

First Eucharist Family Gatherings 

is Wednesday, March 13 

6:30pm in the church. 

We look forward to sharing the hour with you. 

                                                                                                                                                       

 

 

All items must be travel size 

Baby wipes AAA batteries          Deodorant                                

Drink mix         Gum          Hand warmers                                                         

Lip Balm Playing cards           Socks                   

Sunscreen        Jerky (Individual)     Puzzle books                                                                                     

  Mechanical Pencils 

                                                                                                                      

“During the time of Lent, the Church, in the name of 

God, renews her appeal to repentance. It is the call 

to change one’s life. Conversion is not the question 

for a moment or a time of the year, it is an undertak-

ing that lasts one’s entire lifetime.”                                    

    Pope Francis                                   

SHAPED TO SERVE DURING LENT 

My basement has been in the midst of repair and reno-

vation. Foundation work was done on the back wall, 

the kind which requires breaking up concrete and mak-

ing a mess. There is cement dust everywhere. When I 

venture down there to attempt clean-up, I want to im-

mediately jump in the shower. I can’t imagine not being 

able to do that whenever I wish. My ordeal will end 

soon. The military, especially in the middle-east, face 

dusty, grimy conditions each and every day without the 

expectation of a regular shower. 

Our Lenten service opportunity, Operation Gratitude, 

aims to collect items we take for granted that our sol-

diers are most happy to receive. Baby wipes for a quick 

face refresh is just one item. The list below gives great 

suggestions for travel size goods which will delight our 

service members. 

The Faith Formation students attended a presentation 

this past week which introduced Operation Gratitude 

to benefit the military. They were reminded of this 

year’s “Shaped to Serve” theme and the Lenten pillars 

of Pray, Fast and Give. They are always eager to take 

action to help those in need, and will be bringing in 

items throughout Lent. These young disciples truly are 

the work of God’s hands, shaped with gifts to serve one 

another. What shape would you like to be in when 

Easter arrives? 

Blessings, Maureen Schreffler                                                                                                                                                      

Director of Faith Formation 
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9 Youth Ministry 

Reflective Verse of the Week 
John 3:30 

“God must increase, but I must decrease.” 
- John the Baptist 

Youth Group Events 

 
3rd—Youth Group Night, 6:00-8:15 in AB 
10th—Live Your Best Lent, 6:00-8:15 in AB 
17th—The Gift that keeps on Giving, 6:00-
8:15 in AB 

Spring Break Stay Mission Trip 
April 3-5  (8am-5:00pm) 

Jason Spranger, Youth Minister                                    JSpranger@StAndrewChurch.org 

    Throughout life’s journey, we get hooks in us. We get 
hooked by our phones, Netflix, games, our beds,           
procrastination, depression, social media, etc. We let 
these objects and mentalities hold us back from being 
the best version of ourselves. Does this describe you? 
You'll feel depressed and decide to watch some Netflix…4 
hours later you feel even worse about yourself because 
you didn’t get the tasks you needed to get done. So as a     
result, you then decide to watch more Netflix. I’ve been 
there. We’re letting Netflix suck the soul out of us like a 
Dementor’s kiss. Lent is the time the Church sets aside 
for us to take time to shake off some of these hooks that 
hold us back. 
    Lent is the spring cleaning of our soul! It is an             
opportunity to grow in maturity, love, and faith. Lent 
brings in the spiritual when we offer something up. For 
example, I have a tendency to get hungry and snack. A 
few years ago, my friend introduced me to fasting with a 
purpose. It’s basically saying “God, I really want you to 
answer this prayer. To show how serious I am, I’m going 
to say no to all food for 24 hours.” It’s like the Friends   
episode where Rachel told Ross that if he wanted her to 
go to the banquet, he’d have to drink the fat in the 
fridge. Rachel obviously spared Ross from actually     
drinking it, but Ross desired Rachel to go so much that it 
was worth it. 
    This isn’t a call to ask for a prayer and drink fat to 
prove you really want it, but it is an encouragement to 
look at your life to see what vices may have its grips in 
you that may be pulling yourself away from God. “God, 
I’ve been watching too much Netflix/Hulu. This Lent I am 
going to give it up and take that time I gain to clean my 
room, get homework done sooner, work on my dreams, 
and most importantly, pray and read the Bible.” Lent isn’t 
about just giving something up, it’s giving something up 
with a purpose. Why are you giving up what you did? 
How is it bringing you closer to Christ? 

Follow Us At... 
Twitter: @Sta_SALT 
Instagram: StAndrewYG 
Website: https://bit.ly/13sgerB 
Remind: Text @stalt18  to  81010 
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10  
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11 Children’s Page 
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12 Fish Fry 
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Holy Family Regional School 

JESUS CHRIST IS THE REASON FOR HOLY FAMILY REGIONAL SCHOOL 
ACCREDITED BY THE MICHIGAN ASSOCIATION OF NON-PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

www.holyfam.org 

13 Holy Family Regional School 

MY PERSONAL MICHIGAN HERO 
Mrs. Pille's  eighth grade English students entered essays in 
the annual America & Me Essay Contest sponsored by Farm 
Bureau Insurance. This year's topic was My Personal Michigan 
Hero. Eight essays were submitted to the state competition 
and of those, three were chosen as school winners. 
Congratulations to Abby A., Emilia H., and John L. on their 
winning submissions. Abby's first place essay will now be 
entered into the state competition. We are so proud of their 
accomplishments. Best of luck to Abby in the next round. 

    HAPPY BIRTHDAY DR. SEUSS 
Every year we celebrate Theodor Seuss Geisel’s birthday with a  
Dr. Seuss Breakfast!  This exciting event includes a fun game of 
BINGO, story time, and a visit from the Cat in the Hat!   We are 
grateful to the staff members who make this morning extra  
special for the children.  A great big thanks to the parents who bid 
on this event at our Annual Gala for their children to participate. 

 

 

VISITING THE CAPITAL 
Our fourth grade students enjoyed a field trip to Lansing. 
They toured the Michigan State Capitol and got to see their 
government in action. Mrs. Blankenburg's class was lucky 
enough to be introduced during a break in the House of 
Representatives session. While in Lansing they also had time 
to explore the Impression 5 Science Center and the Michigan 
Historic Museum. What a great day for these students who 
have learned so much about our great state! 

PRESIDENTS’ DAY FUN 
To celebrate Presidents' Day Miss Kroll’s first grade students had 
fun creating acrostic poems with words to describe our presidents.    

Ice Cream Social 
Tour the school and meet teachers 

North Campus 
Thursday, March 14th 5-7pm 

Cee all Holy Family has to offer! 
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14 
Readings for the Week of 

March 11 
Prayer Requests 

Prayer Requests and Readings 

All men & women in the military  
& family members 

Aida Montinola 
Danny Montinola 
Ronald Rudowski 

Donald Schultz 
Sandra Brogger 

Mary Jane Petrick 
Rachel Bologna 

Audrey Lico 
Greg Reaume 
Jim Courtright 
John Russell 

Debbie Bradford-Aouate 
Gary J. Rogers 
John Russell 

Scott Holland 
Joe Bosca 

David Bowen 
Josina Family 

Donna Christie 
Patrick Beattie 
Dave Felicelli 
Beth Felicelli 

Theresa Faletta 
Thomas  Reckling 

Nick Hevron 
Kristen Velez 

Jason Waligore 
Stanley Paurazas 
David Paurazas 

Sylvia Marchenia 
Laurie Anne Hasselwander 

Debra Clarey 
Mary Abela 
David Taylor 

Fr. Eugene Strain 
Josephine Noonan 

Rose Carr 
Luke Niehof 
Dan Brusstar 

Fred Schneider 
David Taylor 

Caroline Mayne 
William Baker 

Lauren Kutcher 
Janice Corteville 

Deb Love 

 

Have you… 

visited our website at 
www.standrewchurch.org 

 

signed up for  

our weekly email blast on our 
website 

 

connected with us on  
     facebook 
    

OR… downloaded our parish app 
at www.myparishapp.com  

March 11 
Leviticus 19:1-2, 11-18 
Matthew 25:31-46 
 

March 12 
Isaiah 55:10-11 
Matthew 6:7-15 
 

March 13 
Jonah 3:1-10 
Luke 11:29-32 
 

March 14 
Ester C:12, 14-16, 23-25 
Matthew 7:7-12 
 
March 15 
Ezekiel 18:21-28 
Matthew 5:20-26 
 
March 16 
Deuteronomy 26:16-19 
Matthew 5:43-48 
 
March 17 
2nd Sunday of Lent 
Genesis 15:5-12, 17-18 
Psalm 27 
Philemon 3:17 - 4:1 
Luke 9:28b-36 

protect.aod.org 
 

The Archdiocese of Detroit stands with 
the brave survivors who seek to bring the 
crime of child sexual abuse by clergy and 
other Church representatives into the 
light, where those who sinned are       
confronted and those who were harmed 
can find healing. 
 

To those harmed by the actions and inac-
tion of Church leaders: It is inexcusable 
and we are sorry.   
 

In an effort to  consolidate our resources 
and respond to the faithful’s questions 
about clergy sexual abuse, the     Archdi-
ocese of Detroit has created a new 
“mini” website at protect.aod.org. This 
site highlights information about re-
porting abuse, victim assistance, investi-
gations, training for clergy and lay em-
ployees and volunteers, and provides 
additional resources, including messages 
from Archbishop Vigneron.  Our goal is to 
make this important information -        
already available on aod.org - more     
visible, transparent and clear. 
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15                Events and Mass Intentions 

SUNDAY,  March 10, 2019 
Parish Office Hours 9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
8:00/ 10:00 am / 12:00 pm  Mass (Church) 
10:00 am  Pre K / K Religious Ed (MPR) 
5:00 pm  NOAK Mass  (Church) 
6:00 pm  Life Teen Night (AB / PC) 

 
MONDAY, March 11, 2019  
Parish Office Hours 9:00 am - 7:30 pm 
7:45 am  Rosary (Chapel)      8:15 am  Mass (Chapel) 
4:30 / 6 / 7:30 pm  Religious Ed 
 
TUESDAY,  March 12, 2019 
Parish Office Hours 9:00 am - 7:30 pm 
7:45 am Rosary (Chapel)      8:15 am  Mass (Chapel) 
4:30 / 6 / 7:30 pm  Religious Ed 
7:30 pm  Commission Meetings  (AB) 
 
WEDNESDAY, March 13, 2019 
Parish Office Hours 9:00 am - 7:30 pm 
7:45 am Rosary (Chapel)      8:15 am  Mass (Chapel) 
9:00 am  Stations of the Cross 
6:30 pm  Alpha (AB) 
6:30 pm  First Eucharist Gathering (Church) 
 
THURSDAY, March 14, 2019   
Parish Office Hours 9:00 am - 7:30 pm 
7:45 am Rosary (Chapel)      8:15 am  Mass (Chapel) 
1:00 pm  St Vincent de Paul (PCUL) 
7:00 pm  Bible Study (PCUL) 
7:30 pm  RCIA (MPR) 
 
FRIDAY,  March 15, 2019   
Parish Office Hours 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 
7:45 am Rosary (Chapel)      8:15 am  Mass (Chapel) 
9:00 am  Eucharistic Adoration  (Chapel) 
7:30 pm  Stations of the Cross  (Church) 
 
SATURDAY, March 16, 2019 
Parish Office Hours 9:00 am - 3:00 pm 
8:30 am  Centering Prayer  (PCLL) 
9:30 am  Baptism Prep (MPR) 
10:00 am  Needlework Ministry (PCUL) 
10:30 am  Bereavement Meeting (PCLL) 
3:30 pm  Reconciliation (Church) 
5:00 pm  Mass (Church) 
 
SUNDAY,  March 17, 2019 
Parish Office Hours 9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
8:00/ 10:00 am / 12:00 pm  Mass (Church) 
10:00 am  Pre K / K Religious Ed (MPR) 
5:00 pm  NOAK Mass  (Church) 
6:00 pm  Life Teen Night (AB / PC) 

SUNDAY  March 10, 2019 
8:00 am  For the People of St Andrew 
   
10:00 am  Sr. Nadine Sheehan, O.P.  req.  Barb Plante 
  Dave Felicelli  req.  Wagner Family 
  Mark Wagner  req.  Wagner Family 
    

12:00 pm  Anthony Szankin   req. Family 
  Stanley Sikorski   req. The Shankin Family 
  Edward Shankin   req. The Shankin Family 
      
5:00 pm  Celine Henning  req.  Melancon Family 
 
MONDAY  March 11, 2019 
8:15 am  William Delosh  req.  Rosemary Kirt 
  Joseph Marheineke  req.  Christine Bonkowski 
  Dr Edward Herman  req.  Betsy & Dick Koerber 
  
TUESDAY  March 12, 2019   
8:15 am  Dr Edward Herman  req.   
                Ray & Madeline Ormachea 
  James McClory  req.  Msgr Mike 
  Anastacio Santacruz   req. Family 
 
WEDNESDAY March 13, 2019 
8:15 am  Molly Cobb  req.  Family 
  Fr. Tom’s Aunt  req.  Tony & Michelle Cardellio 
   
THURSDAY  March 14, 2019 
8:15 am  Leonard  Kaczor  req.  Lucy Schweder 
  Marion Skubick  req.  Family 
   
FRIDAY  March 15, 2019 
8:15 am  Herb Jr & Rejane Ferry  req.  Kay Galazin 
  Mark Wagner  req.  Wagner Family 
  Muriel Fresard  req.  Family 
 
SATURDAY  March 16, 2019 
5:00 pm   Anne Whedon  req.  Family 
  Anthony Budinsky  req.  Donna Budinsky 
  Rembert St. Germaine  req.  Family 
 
SUNDAY  March 17, 2019 
8:00 am  Aldo Terenzi  req.  Family 
  Marilyn Bourgoin  req.  Friends 
   
10:00 am  For the People of St Andrew 
    

12:00 pm  For All Those Pursuing Vocations to the   
  Priesthood and Religious Life 
      
5:00 pm  Franca Zardini  req.  Virgona Family 



 

www.standrewchurch.org                                                           248.651.7486                                                                   March 10, 2019 

16 Liturgical Schedule 

Ushers                               

E. Reynolds, Capt.          A. Gladden        

K. Faragher                     B. Zandi                    

N. Rosinski                      K. Dyar                     

Ushers                           K. Mansell  
K. Snook, Co-Capt.       T. Olechowski 
C. Slusser, Co-Capt.     J. Birg 
B. Riehl                          D. Gac 
L. Olechowski 

 

Ushers 

D. Dehn                      M. Estrellado 

D. Iudiciani,  Capt.      M. Zahm 

G. Stefani 

Priest:   Fr. Tom Wilisowski 

Deacon:    

Priest:   Fr. Tom Wilisowski 

Deacon:    

Priest:   Msgr. Michael Hrydziuszko   

Deacon:  Tom  Sliney 

Priest:   Msgr. Michael Hrydziuszko   

Deacon:   Tom Sliney 

Priest:  Legionaries of Christ 

Lectors:   T. Ensch          Ron Plichta                    

Reader:   C. Potwardowski 

Lectors:    J. May        V. Serio  

Reader:    J. Bourgoin 

Lectors:   D. deSteiger     A. O’Donoghue 

Reader:   C. Kemler 

Lectors:     A. DiMercurio        M. Williams 

Reader:     A. Albertus 

Lectors:    N. Cerame       M. Mozal 

Reader:   S. Fulkerson   

Altar Servers: 

         Servers Needed         

            

Altar Servers: 

         Servers Needed 

    

Altar Servers: 

            C. Pope   I. Pipas        

             M. May G. Morreale      

Altar Servers: 
         K. Morfin M. Morfin  

         

Altar Servers: 

          Servers Needed   

                 

Musician:  Stephan Pawl 

Cantor:    God’s Singing Angels 

Musician:  Stephan Pawl 

Cantor:     Rick Wyrembelski 

Musician:  Stephan Pawl 

Cantor:     Spirit Song 

Musician:  Jim Balistreri 

Cantor:    Reflections of Grace 

Greeters  to sign up, please visit: 
www.tinyurl.com/andrewgreet 

Sunday 12:00 PM Mass 

March 17, 2019 

Sunday 5:00 PM Mass  

March 17, 2019 

Saturday 5:00 PM Mass 

March 16, 2019 

Sunday 8:00 AM Mass 

March 17, 2019 

Sunday 10:00 AM Mass 

March 17, 2019 

Musician:    Cat Menzies 

Ushers                           
E. Grace, Co-Capt.      M. Juriga 
V. Gustafson       M. Mullen 
F. Doyle        G. Putz, Co-Capt 
J. Juriga        P. Mullen 

Mass Coordinator: 
     B. Chundrlik             L. Chundrlik 

Greeters  to sign up, please visit: 
www.tinyurl.com/andrewgreet 

Mass Coordinator: 
     C. Thomas               S. Thomas 

Greeters  to sign up, please visit: 
www.tinyurl.com/andrewgreet 

Mass Coordinator: 
     L. Mejaly                 M. Wissa 

Greeters  to sign up, please visit: 
www.tinyurl.com/andrewgreet 

Mass Coordinator: 
     C. Hornung               M. Sturdavent 

Greeters  to sign up, please visit: 
www.tinyurl.com/andrewgreet 

Mass Coordinator: 
     D. Holefca 


